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March 27, 2018 Meridith Moldenhauer
Alyssa Bigley 
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mmoldenhauer@cozen.com 

 

 

Frederick L. Hill, Chairperson 
Board of Zoning Adjustment 
441 4th Street, NW, Suite 200S 
Washington, DC 20010 

Re: BZA Case No. 19746                                                                                                             
Applicant’s Request for Brief Continuance  

 

Chairperson Hill and Honorable Members of the Board: 
 
On behalf of the Applicant in the above-referenced case, we respectfully request a brief 

continuance of the BZA hearing.  The Applicant was scheduled to present the project to the ANC 
Economic Development and Zoning Committee on Wednesday March 21, 2018.  However, due 
to the winter storm, the DC government was closed and the ANC meeting was cancelled for that 
evening.  Consequently, the Applicant will present the project to the Economic Development and 
Zoning Committee at their next meeting on April 18th and to the full ANC on May 10, 2018.   

 
The application is currently scheduled to be heard before the Board of Zoning Adjustment 

on May 9, 2018.  We ask that the Office of Zoning reschedule the hearing to May 16, 2018 so that 
the Applicant may present to the ANC in advance of the hearing.  We appreciate the Board’s 
attention to this matter and are available to address any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

COZEN O'CONNOR 

 
Alyssa L. Bigley 
 
Meridith H. Moldenhauer   
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that on March 27, 2018, a copy of the foregoing Request for Continuance 
was served, via electronic mail, on the following: 
 
District of Columbia Office of Planning 
c/o Joel Lawson 
1100 4th Street SW, Suite E650 
Washington, DC 20024 
Joel.Lawson@dc.gov 
planning@dc.gov 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
c/o Phil Toomajian, Chairperson 
6A02@anc.dc.gov 
c/o Stephanie Zimny, SMD Commissioner 
6A06@anc.dc.gov 
c/o Brad Greenfield, EDZ Committee Chair 
brad.greenfield@gmail.com 

 

 
  Alyssa L. Bigley 

 
 
 
 


